
Demolition of MO Route 19 Bridge Over I-70 
Reduces Traffic to One Lane. Expect Significant 
Delays Oct. 22-23
Motorists on Interstate 70 are advised of lane closures resulting in 
significant delays due to the removal of the old Route 19 bridge at the New 
Florence/Hermann exit at mile marker 175 in Montgomery County. 

Delays could stretch up to 10 miles in either direction. Motorists are strongly 
advised to avoid the area from 7 p.m. on Sunday, October 22 through the 
afternoon on Monday, October 23. To alleviate congestion, motorists are 
strongly encouraged to avoid the area. 

• I-70 traffic will be reduced to one lane in each 
direction and will be rerouted over the on/off 
ramps at the Rte. 19 & I-70 interchange (mile 
maker 175).

• I-70 and Rte. 19 traffic will be completely 
stopped at approximately 10 p.m. on October 
22 for a brief period of up to 20 minutes.

• The I-70 North and South Outer Roads, east 
of Rte. 19 will be closed to westbound through 
traffic with only local residential traffic allowed 
between Rte. 19 and High Hill.

• The I-70 North and South Outer Roads, west 
of Rte. 19 will be closed to eastbound through 
traffic with only local residential traffic allowed 
from the Danville interchange to Rte. 19.

• During this time, while temporary modified 
traffic patterns are in place, a 10-foot width 
restriction will be in effect for all traffic utilizing 
the detour on the ramps at this interchange.

• In preparation of the Sunday night bridge 
demolition, crews will also be restricting 
I-70 to one-lane from 7 p.m. to 6 a.m. on the 
nights of October 17 through 20 at the Rte. 19 
interchange. 
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